Episcopal Diocese of Rochester

The Standing Committee

9 December 2015

Attendance:                                                                                                                         Standing Committee Members: Michael Hartney, Virginia Mazzarella, Leslie Adams, Sarah Peters, Richard Hamlin, Christopher Moore.  Lois Geiss joined us at 5.43 pm.                                                                                                                                  Bishop Singh attended the entire meeting.   
The meeting convened at 4:03 pm. 

The opening Prayer was offered by Chris with prayer for the Diocese.
The agenda was moved as presented.  MSP 

Approval of the minutes of November 18, 2015.  MSP  They will be posted on the Diocesan website.
Epiphany Gates Property Sale.  Deb Grasso, Warden of Epiphany Gates, joined us on the conference line and Todd Rubiano joined us in person.  The property is adjacent to the Episcopal Senior Life property and Epiphany Gates.  After discussion the Standing Committee consented to the sale. MSP 
Standing Committee Vacancy.  A discussion was conducted regarding a nomination for the vacancy created by the resignation of lay member Neil Houghton.  The Standing Committee will be seeking a nomination for the January meeting's consideration. 
Reconciliation Process.  Chris has been in email conversation with Bishop Burnett and he has agreed to come to a day-long meeting sometime in January 2016.  A discussion regarding the Bishop's address as related to the Advocates was conducted.  Honest conversation was shared by all Standing Committee members present.  A path forward in the near future was discussed.  
Next Steps in the Covenant Process.  Bishop Burnett will come in January (date to be determined) to assist us.  Leslie agreed to review the ideas for behavioral covenants generated by the October Retreat with Bishops Burnett and Singh and the Standing Committee. Her review will reduce them to a working document.
The Deans. It was agreed that Chris will reach out to the Deans to give them an update regarding the Reconciliation Process.
The Bishop's Concerns.                                                                                                        1) Presiding Bishop Curry is recovering from surgery for a subdural hematoma.    2) He shared a pastoral matter with us for advice.                                                        3) The Episcopal Chapel at Belvedere, New York, has not had a congregation for decades.  Allegany County parishes have had yearly services there, and have discontinued them.  Conversation is ongoing about the church property and its disposition. Rick Hamlin provided an historical perspective.
Prayer Requests:                                                                                                              Recovering after surgery for Peter Peters.                                                                         Joyce of Virginia's congregation                                                                                      Recovery after surgery for Presiding Bishop Michael Curry                                          Marilyn of Lois' family                                                                                                   Thanksgiving for the Celebration of Virginia Mazzerella's ordination anniversary on Saturday.
Leslie offered a moving closing prayer.

The meeting was adjourned: 5.57 pm



